Special Committee on Information Technology

2004 Report

Fortunately, unlike most of the other special committees of the Bar, this small committee [SCIT] has not been overburdened with work in 2004. Our task has remained to ensure the continued provision and efficient operation of the computer and related systems at the Bar Secretariat, at minimal cost bearing in mind the small size of the organisation that is the Bar and its limited financial base, and to assist the Bar Council with decisions as to spending and content, where required. 

We were able to ensure that services to the Secretariat and members were increased at very little extra cost.  The database project was completed so that we now carry and can publish details of members undertaking pupillage. The somewhat mixed bag of computers in LG2 was updated as needed at a very small additional cost. We decided to keep our existing, very reasonable maintenance contractor notwithstanding a short and partial denial of service in September which, we are assured, will not be repeated. 

I should like to thank Donald Leo, who has provided an invaluable conduit between the Bar Council and the SCIT, enabling our views to be heard and enabling us to understand the needs of the Bar and the wishes of its Council, without us having formally to be part of those discussions or copied into minutes of decisions for our action. We were also pleased to welcome Paul Stephenson to the committee.
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